

Thomas Russell Infants' School
'Our children blossom through nurture & challenge'
Station Road, Barton under Needwood, Burton on Trent, STAFFS,

Tel: 01283 239350

Fax: 01283 716834

Co-Headteachers: Mrs S Burton & Mrs L Farmer

E-mail: office@thomasrussell-infants.staffs.sch.uk Website: www.thomasrussellinfants.co.uk

26th April 2013 Newsletter Number 26

Dear Parents

# Gardening Club

We are calling upon any green fingered Mums, Dads, Grandparents, etc who may have an hour or more to spare each week over the next term. We have fabulous grounds with flower beds, raised vegetable beds and green houses but are very limited as to the amount of time we can give to them. We are struggling to get our summer gardening club underway so, it would be wonderful if we could find some willing volunteers who may be able to work with groups of children either in school time or as an after school club. If this is something you are interested in then please speak to a Headteacher or Miss Rowley.

# Year 2 Maypole Dancing

The year 2 children are looking forward to you joining us on Wednesday afternoon for their performance which begins at 2.30pm. They are hoping to squeeze in a couple of extra rehearsals before then to brush up on their technique!

### Reception Parent Lunches

A reminder that parents of Miss Rowley's class need to book their school lunch if you haven't already done so (only 1 parent or relative for each child). Lunch will begin at 12.00pm prompt next Friday so please try to arrive at least five minutes earlier than this time. Letters for Mrs Lawrie's class parent lunch on Friday 17th May will be sent home at the beginning of next week.

### TRISPTA Meeting

The next meeting is to be held on Monday 29th April at The 3 Horseshoes Pub and will begin at 7.30pm.

The children's disco is already proving to be a popular event but in order for us to accommodate the number of children who may wish to attend we require as many adults to













help on the night as possible. The help may be in the form of running a stall, painting nails, doing tattoos, supervising in the hall or the corridor, taking tickets on the door, etc. We really do appreciate your help and these events couldn't go ahead without it. If for any reason you have not received a letter about the disco but your child wishes to attend then please ask for details in the school office.

#### Lost Item

A child's watch has been found on our school playing fields and as yet, has not been claimed. It is a very distinctive item, so if you think it could belong to your son or daughter could you please call or pop in to the school office to give the description. Thank you.

# Workers of the Week

Our well deserving children for 'Worker of the Week' this week are: 2K - Kyle Scotton for fantastic numeracy work solving problems
Freddie Kugelmann for writing a fantastic story including dialogue.
2M - Charlie Hulley for fantastic work on riddles
1S - Emily Thompson for excellent aboriginal art
RR - Poppy Mercer for super cursive letter formation
Joseph Leason for writing a super planet description
RL - Harry Meadows for excellent subtraction work
Keep up the super work children!

Wishing you an enjoyable weekend. Kindest regards Mrs Burton and Mrs Farmer Co-Headteachers